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BOARD OF ALLIED MENTAL HEALTH PRACTITIONERS 
Meeting: Thursday, June 20, 2013 at 8:00 a.m. 

32 College Street, Schulmaier Hall, Montpelier, VT  
************************************************************************ 

 
APPROVED MINUTES  

 
Present: Dr. Marilyn Turcotte, Marjorie Trombly, Tammy Austin. Absent: Wendy Magee and 

Jason Kirchick; Others Present: Diane Lafaille, and Peter Comart. 
 

I. General Business 
 
 1. The meeting was called to order at 8:01 a.m. 
 
 2. The minutes of the May 16, 2013 meeting were approved as written. 
 
II. Closings/Hearings/Stipulations and Consent Orders/Managers Report 
 

These were tabled until the Board’s next meeting. 
 

III. File Reviews 
 

Barber, Molly – Supervision and education has been approved. 
 
Beaton, Catherine – Additional information is needed. 
 
Blakeney, Tammy – Supervision and education has been approved.   
 
Christie, Lori-ann – Approved for licensure. 
 
Clausnitzer, Alison – Supervision approved. 
 
Germano, Christine – Supervision, education and NCE has been approved. 
 
Grogan, John – Approved for licensure.  
 
Hicks, Aunjuli –Aadditional information is needed. 
 
Hunt, Alison – Additional information is needed. 
 
Koenig, Gwendolyn – Additional information is needed. 
 
McCafferty, Theresa – Supervision, education and NCMHCE has been approved. 
 
Murray, Owen – MFT – Approved for licensure. 
 
Palmer, Erin – Supervision, education and NCMHCE has been approved. 
 
Sheehan, Rose – Supervision has been approved and she has successfully completed the 
examinations. 
 
Sprigg, Laetitia Carolilne – Education has been approved. 
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IV. Other 
 

1. At the Board’s last meeting it was asked that Mr. Comart draft a letter that the Board 
might send to a National Organization regarding education.  Mr. Comart will have the 
letter for the Board to review at its July meeting.  

 
2. Continuing education requests were reviewed. 

 
3. The Board reviewed the audits that were submitted for continuing education. 

 
4. Mr. Comart was asked by the Board of Psychological Examiners to speak to this Board 

about meeting with them about investigations.  The Board will put a list of areas for 
discussion together and give to Mr. Comart for him to coordinate a meeting with the 
Board of Psychological Examiners, if such a meeting was to take place. 

 
5. The Board reviewed draft rules. 
 

V. The Board adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Diane Lafaille, License Board Specialist 


